
Organization Theory

Business Administration 374

Section: D100

Term: 1999 Fall

Instructor: Dr. B. Tucker

Office:  TBA

Phone/Fax:  739-7279/739-7283

e-mail:  btucker@change-stress.com

Discussion Topics: Course Objectives:

Organizations are a pervasive feature of contemporary society.  We are exposed to them so 
much that we often take them for granted and do not fully appreciate some of their 
characteristics, the patterns among them, or the differences between them.

BUS 272 "Behaviour in Organizations" introduced you to Organizational Behaviour at the 
"micro" level\230what goes on within/between individuals and groups inside organizations, 

using something of a psychological basis.

This course focuses on organizations at the "macro" level\230as social entities and how they 
relate to their environments.  It has more of a sociological foundation.  We will look at 
what makes organizations unique, as well as examining the effects of an organization\202s 
technologies, size, strategies, structure, culture and processes on its behaviour and 
effectiveness.

As a result of taking this course, you will be better equipped to understand why different 
organizations behave the way they do.  You will be more able to work with (and provide 
leadership to) organizational structures and processes to make them more effective.

Course Organization:

The course is organized around a weekly three hour session, which will consist of a lecture 
and/or a discussion with a guest speaker (supported by overhead slides and videos, where 
relevant) and small group work.  There will be some group work required outside classroom 
times.

Small, self-chosen groups of four students will submit written reports approximately every 
other week on assigned cases.  Some class time may be allocated to this group work, but 
students should expect to spend time on their own or in groups outside the classroom on these 
group cases.  This is a team effort and groups may share workloads as they see fit.  However, 
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half the assigned grade for these cases will be distributed among group members by a 
peer-rating according to each member\202s contributions to the group case.

On weeks when there isn\202t a group case to be handed in, there will be tests 
(multiple-choice and short answer questions) on the material covered in the lectures and the 
textbook.

As an alternative to the tests, individual students may write "Learning Journal" entries, 
(approximately 2 pages per week) to demonstrate that they understand how the course concepts 
apply to their own experiences of organizations or contemporary business situations.  Journal 
entries will be called for (without notice) and reviewed four times during the semester.

There will a substantial "Applications" paper (approximately 15 pages) towards the end of the 
semester, (to be handed in on the last day of class). In self-chosen groups of four, (the 
same as for the cases, or different), students will be asked to answer for an organization 
with which they are familiar in the private/public/volunteer sector:

- In what "business" does the organization operate?

- What does it take to be successful in that business?

- What insights can be gained into understanding how this organization works by applying the 
various concepts and models covered in the course?

There will be a Final Exam in this course, which will be in an "open book" format with 
essay-style and case questions.  There will not be a Mid-term Exam.

Grading: 20% Weekly Tests (best 4 out of 5) or Learning Journal Entries

20% Group Cases (best 4 out of 5)

20% Group Applications Paper 

40% Final Exam (open book)

100%

Required Texts: Daft; Organization Theory and Design, 6th ed, South Western:  1998.

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Prerequisites:

BUS 272 (or BUS 372); 60 credit hours.
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Notes: 

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


